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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

400 NORTH STREET, HARRISBURG, PA 17120
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE

M-2015-2515642




June 27, 2018
Devin Ryan, Esquire

Post & Schell

17 North Second St., 12th Floor

Harrisburg, PA  17101-1601
Re:
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation CSP Contract with Zeco Systems, Inc. d/b/a Greenlots



Docket No.  M-2015-2515642

Dear Mr. Ryan:

This letter acknowledges that Commission staff has reviewed the PPL Electric Utilities Corporation proposed Conservation Service Provider (CSP) contract with Zeco Systems, Inc. d/b/a Greenlots, filed with the Commission on June 18, 2018 for the provision of the PPL Electric Utilities Corporation’s Phase III Energy Efficiency and Conservation Plan, Electric Vehicle Charger Demand Response Pilot Program.

The Implementation Order, inter alia, required all Electric Distribution Companies (EDCs) subject to Act 129 to submit, for Commission review, all proposed contracts with CSPs.  The Commission may order modification of these proposed contracts.  66 Pa. C.S. § 2806.1(a)(8).  The Commission, in its Energy Efficiency and Conservation Program Implementation Order at Docket No. M-2008-2069887 (entered January 16, 2009), delegated its authority to review and approve CSP contracts to Commission staff.


PPL Electric Utilities Corporation is advised that the proposed CSP contract with Zeco Systems, Inc. d/b/a Greenlots filed with the Commission on June 18, 2018 is denied.  This proposed CSP contract violates the Act 129 requirements for CSP contracts as the Electric Vehicle Charger systems provided for under this contract are not an energy efficiency and conservation measure as defined pursuant to 66 Pa. C.S. § 2806.1(m) (relating to definitions), energy efficiency and conservation measures.  The contract provides for no estimated reduction in demand and consumption under 
66 Pa. C.S. § 2806.1(c) and (d).  Additionally, this proposed contract provides for no estimated savings or assurance that the CSP’s work product will meet the requirements for reduction in demand and consumption as required pursuant to the Commission’s Implementation Order at page 126.  Energy Efficiency and Conservation Program Implementation Order, Docket No. M-2014-2424864, (entered June 19, 2015).  
Please direct any questions to Joseph Sherrick, Bureau of Technical Utility Services, at (717) 787-2359 or Patricia T. Wiedt, Assistant Counsel, Law Bureau, at (717) 787-5755. 
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Sincerely,






Rosemary Chiavetta






Secretary

cc:
Darren Gill, Deputy Director, TUS

Joseph Sherrick, TUS


Charles Covage, TUS


Patricia T. Wiedt, LAW

Kathy Aunkst, Secretary’s Bureau

Tanya J. McCloskey, Esquire, OCA

John R. Evans, OSBA
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